
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2 September 2022 
 
Rachel Thaugland 
Environmental Policy & Planning Coordinator 
Bay of Plenty Regional Council 
 
By e-mail: Rachel.thaugland@boprc.govt.nz  
 

RE:  PROPOSED CHANGE 5 (KAITUNA RIVER) TO THE BAY OF PLENTY REGIONAL POLICY 
STATEMENT  
 

1.1 This Hearing Statement has been prepared on behalf of BP Oil New Zealand Limited and Z Energy 
Limited (the Oil Companies) and represents their views. It is not expert evidence. The Oil Companies 
will not be attending the hearing but ask that this Hearing Statement be tabled before the Panel.  
 

1.2 The Oil Companies (Submitter 10) made submissions on Proposed Change 5 (Kaituna River) (PC5) to 
the Bay of Plenty Regional Council (Council). This submission supported Objectives 42 and 43 and 
Policy KR 4B and sought they be retained as notified.  

 
1.3 The Oil Companies support the S42A recommendations of the Reporting Planner which is to retain 

the abovementioned provisions as notified.  
 

1.4 Please do not hesitate to contact the writer on 021 948 073 should you wish to clarify any matters 
addressed herein. 

 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

 
 
Jarrod Dixon 
Senior Planner 
4Sight Consulting Ltd 
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